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Desert Quail Tolers 
An affiliated Chapter of the Society of Decorative Painters  

 http://www.desertquailtolers.com/    

Chapter #99204 Established 1991 

PRESIDENTS MESSSAGE—Carol Whitton  President—Carol Whitton 

 760-954-6533/whit4kids@aol.com 

1st. VP—Diana Van Riel  

760-240-0068/dees55@verizon.net  

1st, VP –Sue Clark 

760-961-9437/oldtrails@verizon.net                                                                  

2nd VP– Janet Mitchell 

760-900-9343/ 

pin_in_queen23@hotmail.com  

 Secretary—Roseanne Scholey 

    626-379-3771/rcsholey@yahoo.com   

Treasurer—Marilyn Hinman 

 760-885-0999/noracefan@aol.com 

  Newsletter-  Beth Murena 

   760-953-2872/etminav@gmail.com 

  Ways and Means/ Cathy Immel             

    760646-1446/cduke5@outlook.com 

    Sunshine/Catherine Schinhofen 

   909-835-8359/phelanite@hotmail                                           

Welcome/ Nancy Justice 

 562-335-0486/njusticensa@msn.com 

 Holiday Boutique/ Becky Bolding 

760-247-2285/ beckysart@msn.com 

Jannetta Cimo 

760-221-0051/jsdecour@gmail.com 

     Education/ Nancy Schatz  

mtnnan2@msn.com/ 760-221-0549 

 Quail Eggs/ Kelly Costello 

760-617-4894/ KCBIRDS@hotmail.com 

 

Easter Egg Exchange/ Debbie Ragains 

bbw92308@aol.com/760-559-6027                

 Holiday Raffle/ Paula Maldonado 

sewmuchfun57@hotmail.com 

760-912-2166 

Catherine Schinhofen 

909-835-8359/phelanite@hotmail.com 

Sunshine/Charites  

  Catherine Schinhofen 

909-835-8359/phelanite@hotmail.com  

October Paint Month              

SB County Fair /Jane Haggard    

760-835-3526/jsjems1@verizon.net     

Web Site /Carol Whitton 

   760-954-6533/ whit4kids@aol.com 

Hospitality/ Judy Mountjoy 

760-244-1651/thecatdidit2003@yahoo.com 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy New Year to you all!  We, as Desert Quail Tolers, had a fabulous 2017.  

Many thanks are in order to Janet Mitchell for her service as our President during 

the past three years.  She will be a tough act to follow!  Thank you, also, to our 

awesome teachers during this past year – Diana Tyner, Tami Carmody, Barbara 

Underwood, Judy Coates, Beth Murena, Judy Craik, Jane Haggard, Janet Mitchell, 

Heidi Allison, and Jeannetta Cimo.  We are so appreciative of your willingness to 

share your expertise and talents.  Each of you brought something new to the 

table allowing us to take home new skills and techniques.  What about our Holi-

day Boutique this year?  Both Becky Bolding and Rosanne Scholey outdid them-

selves so that we had one of the most successful events ever.  To close out our 

year, the Christmas Party was one of the best I’ve been to yet.  Compliments are 

extended to Catherine Schinhofen for organizing such a fun and festive event.        

 

As you can see, our Chapter would not exist without the wonderful members 

who volunteer their time and resources to make our meetings and events hap-

pen.  Whether it be in the form of donating items for raffles, bringing food for 

our potlucks, seminars, or other events, coming early to help set up or staying 

late to help clean up, serving as an officer or committee chairperson, everyone is 

needed to keep our chapter moving forward.  We still have a few committee 

chairperson positions available.  If you are currently not holding a position, won’t 

you consider volunteering for one of the open positions?  These include 1) 

Christmas Party, 2) Holiday Raffle, 3) October Painting Month, and 4) Special 

Raffles.  Should you be interested in any of these positions, which you could al-

ways share with another member, or have questions, please give me a call (760-

954-6533) or email (whit4kids@aol.com) me.  It is always refreshing to have new 

people volunteer for positions on our board.  They bring new ideas and enthusi-

asm to the group.  With that being said, I’d like to welcome our new Board 

members Nancy Schatz (Education), Nancy Justice (Welcome) and Kelly Costello 

(Quail Eggs). 

 

Here’s to a great 2018!  I’m looking forward to seeing each of you at our January 

23rd meeting. 

 

Best regards, 

Carol 

http://www.desertquailtolers.com/
mailto:whit4kids@aol.com
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Membership 

 

I am getting ready to put together the DQT Membership Book and you do not want to be left out.  If you have 

not paid your membership dues (only $10 for 2018) please remit to me by January 13, 2018. If you think you 

paid and you received an email saying you didn’t let us know and we will research it (it’s a busy time of year 

and I make mistakes). Also if you are not going to renew please let me know also. 

 

If you have a business and would like to have your business card in the membership book please send me your 

business card and a check for $10 by Jan 13, 2018 to be included in this year’s book, anyone can advertise so if 

you have a friend or family member that want’s to advertise send me the info also. 

 

Thank You and Happy New Year’s 

Janet Mitchell, Membership 

7375 Earhart Ave 

Hesperia, CA 92345 
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  Ways & Means 

Janauary 

Carol Whitten, Rosanne Scholey, Marilyn Hinman 

We currently do not have a Featured Artist for this month, if 

your are interested in being our Featured Artist,  

contact Cathy Duke - Immel 

cduke5@outlook.com 

Our January 23,2018 meeting will be a non-painting meeting.  Instead, we've 

planned a fun evening full of fellowship, food, raffles, and Bingo!  The cost will be 

$10.00 per person.  Please plan to join us!  

 

 RSVP's to Diana Van Riel (760-646-2285 or dees55@verizon.net) need to be  

received by January 15, 2018 so we are able to order plenty of food for everyone.  

mailto:dees55@verizon.net
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MEMBERSHIP  Janet Mitchell  

2018 Desert Quail Tolers Membership Application 

(Please Print) 

Last Name:_________________________    First 

Name:_____________________________________________ 

Mailing Address (if PO Box, Include Physical Address:______________________________________________ 

City_____________________________  State__________________________Zip code_________________ 

Email:____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone:______________________________________  

Cell :____________________________________ 

Date of Birth (Month/date)____________________Spouse (First Name) _______________________________ 

Date Paid                              Check #          or       Cash                                  SDP Membership 

#__________________ 

Please make check payable to Desert Quail Tolers for $10 (Annual Dues).  You are also required to join the Society of 

Decorative Painters (SDP); SDP dues are $60/yr.  You can download SDP application at wwwdecorativepainters.org 

OR obtain copy from Janet Mitchell  

Application with dues may be turned in at general meetings or mailed to:  Janet Mitchell 7375 Earhart Ave, Hesperia 

CA. 92345 

Questions – please feel free to email me at:  janet.mitchell@hesperiausd.org or pin_queen23@hotmail.com 

 

Welcome New Members get ready for fun filled time of friendship & painting! 
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Education Editor :   Nancy Schatz 

As the New Year 2018 arrives so does our desire for new beginnings and to make all of those New Year’s resolu-

tions…including getting more sleep, eating less or better foods, and above all else…getting organized—even in our 

craft room! 

 

I was looking at Chris Haughey’s website and she gave some great suggestions for organizing and working more effi-

ciently so I thought I would start off my tenure as the education guru (hahaha) by sharing some of her ideas: 

 

Clear and clean your work space.  Before you start even the smallest project, make sure your workspace is free 

of clutter and dust.  As Chris says…”making sure your area is spotless and tidy not only makes working on 

projects easier, creativity will also flow much better! 

Once you are all clean, get out whatever supplies needed for the next project you are about to begin. 

Now organize your tools, paints and brushes within easy reach.  She has suggestions for how to organize, do 

whatever works best for you—but do some type of organization so you no longer have to stop, search and 

reach across the room to find something you need at a critical moment.   Most importantly regardless of the 

manner in which you organize your tools, be sure to return them when you are done using them each time 

you paint…that’s the tough part! 

Last, but not least…when you are done with a project—put everything away and again clean-up your work space 

so you are prepared to begin the next project you are anxious to start with the very clear and clean work 

space you just spent so much time organizing. 

 

Finally…I want to wish everyone a very Happy New Year and am so looking forward to sharing lots of fun times to-

gether this year. 
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   January Birthday’s 
Carol Whitton    Jan 9 

Ina Zentner     Jan 12 

Linda Guill      Jan 15 

Helga MyCroft    Jan 28 

Next Board Meeting 

February 6, 2018 

Hosted by Roseanne Scholey 

11044 Kelvington Lane 

Apple Valley 

RSVP 

760-626-379-3771 

rcscholey@yahoo.com 
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San Gabriel Tole and Decorative Artists have a few spots available for this project. The date 

is March 17th. The meeting takes place in Azusa. This is painted on Roclon and will get you 

ready for Halloween. Please contact Rosanne Scholey 626-379-3771 if you are interested.  
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Advertising Rates 

Business Card…$ 3.00 per month 

1/4 Page………$5.00 per month 

1/2 Page……...$10.00 per month 

Full Page…..….$20.00 per month 

 

All advertising must be to the editor by the first 

      

Next Meeting 

January 23, 2018 
Faith Lutheran Church 

9600 7th. Ave 

Hesperia 

Desert Quail Tolers 

Beth Murena 

21832 Viento Road 

Apple Valley, CA. 92308 


